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COMMODORE’S COMMENTS:              

 
With Labor Day in the rearview mirror, we are at the end of another fantastic 
summer season at MYC. I, for one, had a blast this summer this year as a 
member and as Commodore.  

Lots of changes are happening around the club as we go into what is 
commonly called the “offseason”. But there really is no “offseason” at 
MYC.  The club is still open 6 days a week this time of year and it is as busy as 
ever gearing up for, college and pro football game parties, Sunday jam 
sessions coming soon, the famous annual Halloween Party, Awards Banquets, 
Wine Dinners, chili/soup cook-offs and a host of other events and volunteer 
activities for anyone looking to get involved. Be sure to check out the monthly 
calendar here in the Portwatch and the weekly Newsflashes that are emailed 
out for the scheduled events. Additionally, we are having our Annual member 
meeting October 19th and a brief food/dining experience survey is being 
emailed soon, as we are always looking for your suggestions and ways to 
improve your experiences at the club.  

With my year winding down as Commodore, I just wanted to thank everyone 
this year for all your help and support. There are too many people to thank 
here but I wanted to especially mention all the committee heads and the 
committee volunteers and employees that really “rock” and make things 
happen and make this place special.  As I’ve gotten involved at MYC over the 
years I’ve found it to be the ideal setting to build friendships and a lifetime of 
memories with others in the sailing/boating/nautical community. I know with 
my editorial platform here I mention the volunteerism at MYC a lot, but in my 
year as Commodore, it’s the one thing blows me away with all the help people 
give. When a person gives you their time, they’re giving you a part of their life 
is how the saying goes and I am most proud of the fact that I’ve never had a 
member turn me down to help volunteer this year when asked. So, remember 
the opportunities to volunteer at MYC are endless, overtime is welcomed, and 
the benefits package can’t be beaten.  

One more thing that I’d like to address…Windward Pointe: I’ve lost track of 
how many phone calls I’ve received and members approaching me at the club 
starting out the conversation with, “I heard were selling the club and moving 
to Windward Pointe”? Or something along those lines.  I usually don’t bother 
addressing rumors but this one has gained traction within the club and even 
has some employee’s concerned about job security. There are NO plans or 
formal discussions to move the club to Windward Pointe. I’m sure this rumor 
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began after the recent membership informational meeting we had on the 
outer dock’s problems.  At the end of the meeting, a short presentation 
(complete with straw poll) was given by a board member regarding the recent 
meeting (s) that he and a few other board members had had with 
representatives of Windward Pointe. This was to see if there was mutual 
interest in moving the club and marina there some day. I was unaware of 
these meetings and deliberately not told about them.  I was assured afterward 
these were only preliminary and informal discussions on their part looking at 
possible options for the club in the future. Furthermore, it sounded during the 
presentation that Windward Pointe is years away from any development and 
that is obvious just by driving past there. I'd like to suggest that instead of 
focusing on the negatives that have happened here, that we focus on what we 
got out of this process that was positive. If membership and the board feel we 
need to explore moving options at some point, then transparency and positive 
communications are imperative in matters that affect the membership, 
employees, and club and I'm sure going forward now we will all be asked for 
input and have some say in the matter.      

Speaking of changes, on a final / personal note, I am going to be a grandfather 
(a young one at that) for the first time in the coming week as my daughter is 
due soon. 
 
Best Regards, 
Bud Ainsworth 
Commodore 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

On behalf of the Membership Committee, we are happy to announce the 

following additions to the MYC Family: 

Gary & Mary Jeanne Silvis  -  Full Members  -  Muskegon 
   

 
 
 
 

2018 Capital Improvement Fund Update 
 

   

 

 

 
 

MYC Committee Meeting Reminders: 

Dock & Yard Committee – 2nd Saturdays at 9:00 am 
House Committee – 2nd Saturdays at 10:00 am 

Membership Committee – 2nd Saturdays at 11:00am 
Social Committee – as needed 

Board Meeting – 3rd Thursdays at 7:00pm 

 
 

  

2018 Collected 
To-Date: 
$ 38,108 

 

+ 
 

12/31/17 Balance: 
$59,174 

 
 

 2018 Expenditures: 
 

Bar Window/Wall 
$41,840 

North walk-in roof 
$1,970 

 

 Available Balance = 
$53,472 
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Greetings Fellow Members! 

The final duty of the immediate Past Commodore is to preside over the 

nomination committee for the annual elections.  This year, I was joined on the 

committee by current directors Jon Tasker, Jim Bach, and Kevin Moore, and 

club Secretary Eric Bombery.  

 In any year, this is a very important responsibility as the club operations 

continue to grow but this year, given the extra challenges facing the club as we 

decide what to do with our marina in the face of our second major bout of 

storm damage, and the rising lake level, I feel it is especially critical that we 

have a knowledgeable and experienced board.  We have some tough decisions 

to make and a relatively compressed timeline if we expect to have our marina 

back in full operation for next season.   We are also faced with increasing labor 

cost with Michigan recently passing legislation that will increase the minimum 

wage to from the current $9.25/hr. to $12.00 /hr.    This will force the 

ratcheting up of all our wage levels and will further challenge the finances of 

the club.  

Given these facts, I am very pleased to report that most of our Board of 

Directors have agreed to stay in place for the coming year.   The exception is 

Eric Bomberry who gave me the choice of staying as Secretary or Chair of the 

House Committee and after long discussions with Kim it was agreed that Eric is 

more valuable and harder to replace as Chair of the House Committee so Eric 

is stepping down from the board for a time to be able to focus on the House 

Committee and to spend some time as a Room Parent with his children 

entering school. We look forward to him returning to the board in the future.  

We are delighted to announce that Jessica Ledsworth has agreed to take over 

as board Secretary and look forward to having her bright shining face 

brightening up the board meetings! 

Dean Runk agreed four years ago to take over as Treasurer from me.  Being 

Treasurer of MYC is a difficult and often thankless job.   Keeping the board 

operating within budget,  operating as a collection agency for members behind 

on their club charges, spearheading the difficult budgeting process, and 
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constantly playing the role of the financial conscience of the membership and 

board is often not fun or popular but it is a critical job and gives you a 

tremendous level of knowledge and experience in all levels of operation of 

MYC.   Dean has done outstanding work as Treasurer and the nominating 

committee is pleased that he has agreed to be nominated as Rear Commodore 

for the coming year.  

Unfortunately, with the marina issue one of the projects that was tabled for 

the year was the amending of our bylaws to change our voting procedures and 

allow for electronic voting.  It is high on the priority list for the coming year.  

That means that attendance at the Annual Meeting is still required in order to 

cast your vote for next year’s board.    The annual meeting is Friday October 

19th at 7pm in the Lakeview room.  I urge you to attend and I look forward to 

seeing you there as well as for the October 20th Haul Out day volunteer 

activities as we put the club to bed for the winter.  

The 2018 Nomination Committees nomination for the 2018-2019 MYC year 

follow. 

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                            

Larry Taunt                                                                                                                   

Past Commodore 

 

 
In accordance with Article VII Section 1 of the MYC bylaws the Nomination 
Committee for 2018 was assembled consisting of Past Commodore Larry 
Taunt as Chairman, Directors Jon Tasker, Kevin Moore, Jim Bach, and club 
Secretary Eric Bombery.   
 
We respectfully submit to the Board of Directors and the MYC 
membership the following nominations for the 2018-2019 term: 
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Commodore:  Brad Fisher 

Brad has been on the board for 5 years having served one and a half 
terms as Director, Rear Commodore, and Vice Commodore, all with 
distinction.  Brad has previously represented MYC in the litigation and 
regulatory hearings regarding our dock expansion. He has been active 
with the Dock and Yard, House, and Membership committees, and was a 
member of the committee redesigning the club web site. He has worked 
closely with the staff and will make an outstanding Commodore for the 
MYC membership.  Brad resides in Grand Haven and is a partner in the 
Scholten Fant law firm there.  
 
Vice Commodore Tim Wallace 

Tim has been on the board for 4 years having served two terms as 
director, and as the current Rear Commodore.  Tim has also been active 
with the Dock and Yard and House committees, and has been an active 
volunteer at MYC, as well as a fixture on the MYC waterfront for many 
years. He is strong advocate for MYC and its members and is deeply 
committed to MYC.  Tim is retired from Consumers Energy, and resides 
in Grand Haven. 
 
Rear Commodore: Dean Runk 

Dean has been on the MYC Board having served the last 4 years as the 
MYC club Treasurer.  Dean was also one of the founding members of the 
Tuesday Morning work group that accomplished so much at MYC 
including the building of our beautiful bar. Dean has been actively 
involved with and spearheaded many projects around MYC and has 
been an outstanding steward of the club’s finances over the last four 
years.  Dean retired from the US Navy as a Captain with 28 years of 
active and reserve experience and then went on to work for several 
companies. He is currently retired and resides in Norton Shores. 
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Past Commodore: Bud Ainsworth 

Bud has been on the board for 6 years serving a one and a half terms as 
director, Rear Commodore, Vice Commodore and Commodore. Bud had 
been an active and devoted volunteer at MYC and has been an important 
contributor to all committees.  Bud is a Regional Sales Manager for 
Morrison Brothers Co. and resides in Spring Lake. 
 
Secretary: Jessica Ledsworth 
 
Jessica will be a new (and welcome) addition to the MYC Board.  She has 
been active in various committees and has been our Race Committee 
Officer along with husband John for the last several years.   Jessica works 
in sales for Mettek LLC in (see Portwatch ad) and resides in Bluffton Bay. 
 
Treasurer: Larry Taunt 
 
Larry has been on the board for 6 years, as director, Treasurer, Rear 
Commodore, Vice Commodore, Commodore, and Past Commodore.  He 
has been active in all committees and is returning as Treasurer to stay 
active on the Board and continue to oversee and maintain the finances of 
MYC. Larry is Chairman Emeritus of Regal Financial Group and Portfolio 
Manager for Regal Investment Advisors, and resides in East Grand Rapids 
(but hopes to finally build on his property in Bluffton Bay in the next few 
years.) 
 
Directors 
 
Given the challenges facing the board in the upcoming year with the 
repair and rebuild of our marina and the associated challenges, our 
current directors have agreed to run for a second term as director to 
maintain the continuity and focus for the upcoming year. 
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Jon Tasker (second Term)  

Jon is also a founding member of the Tuesday Morning Work Group and 

has been a key member of the board spearheading and doing much of 

the research around many of our large capital improvement projects. 

Jon has also spearheaded the club’s understanding and response to the 

Elecrtic Shock Drowning (ESD) issue in the marina and will continue to 

lead our testing efforts in the future.  Jon is retired and resides in Grand 

Haven.  

Jim Bach (second Term) 

Jim has been on the board and active on various committees over the 

last four years.  His extensive management experience has been an 

important resource to the MYC Board. Jim works for Family Farm and 

Home and resides in Walker  

Kevin Moore (Second Term) 

Kevin Moore with his strong background in financial analysis has been 

tremendously valuable to the Board of Directors.  He is a strong 

advocate for MYC and we are pleased he has agreed to run for a second 

term.   Kevin is President of Papyrus Investments and resides in Bluffton 

Bay. 
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   Juniors Committee Report: 
 

WEST MICHIGAN YOUTH SAILING ASSOCIATION REGATTA at MAC BAY 
On August 10, the MYC Junior Race Team traveled to Macatawa Bay Yacht 
Club for the fourth and final WMYSA “Friday” regatta of the 2018 season. A 
total of 89 boats and well over 100 sailors competed at this event. 

 

In the OPTIMIST GREEN fleet of 20 boats, Emilee Nguyen placed 9th and 
Jasmine Nguyen finished 10th. Emilee and Jasmine are in blue shirts in the 
middle of the photo above.  In the 28 boat OPTIMIST RWB fleet, Simon 
Frisinger placed 16th with his brother Hugh Frisinger right behind in 17th. 
 

 
The BUTTERFLY fleet had 18 boats competing. Among the Top 10 finishers 
pictured above are MYC sailors Ben Morris in 5th, Gage Stasko in 6th and Ben 
Bakran in 10th. Dylan Young placed 16th and Ansel Hartmann finished 17th. 
 
In the LASER FULL RIG fleet, Chance Spencer placed 3rd , Sarah Corder placed 
4th and Josh Corder finished 5th. 
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2018 WEST MICHIGAN YOUTH SAILING ASSOCIATION SEASON RESULTS  
At the Aug 10 WMYSA regatta at Macatawa Bay, the overall team results for 
the 2018 season were also announced. Similar to past years, the MYC Junior 
Race Team finished in 5th place overall out of the nine teams in the league. 
 

The Final Overall Team Results for 2018 were as follows: 
Saugatuck 339 points 
Grand Rapids 250 points 
Macatawa Bay 180 points 
White Lake 159 points 
Muskegon 131 points 
Spring Lake 118 points 
St Joseph 68 points 
Gull Lake 18 points 
South Haven 2 points 

 

In addition to the overall team finishes, awards were presented to the top 
three scoring teams in each of the fleets. For the third year in a row, MYC’s 
Laser Full Rig sailors (shown below) brought home the 1st Place award for 
scoring the most season points in their fleet. This marks the end of a very good 
run for MYC Laser Full Rig sailors Chance Spencer, Josh Corder and Sarah 
Corder (pictured below) who all graduated at the end of this season. 
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For the second year in a row, MYC’s Butterfly sailors were the third highest 
scoring team in the West Michigan Youth Sailing Association. They even beat 
out Grand Rapids who are typically a very strong Butterfly team. 
 

FALL HIGH SCHOOL SAILING IS IN FULL SWING! 
The Midwest is currently the fastest growing region in the country for high 
school sailing. There are now 35 high school teams actively racing in Michigan!  
This means that nearly every weekend there are middle school and high school 
students competing on the water somewhere in Michigan. 
 

On Sep 15-16, there were four different high school regattas taking place in 
different places around the state. At the St Joseph Invitational Regatta, sailors 
competed as 2 boat teams on 2 person Club 420 sailboats. MYC Junior 
instructor Frank Frisinger and the Grand Haven HS Sailing team (shown below) 
took 1st Place at this regatta sailed on the open waters of Lake Michigan.  
 

 
 

One week later, on Sep. 22-23 on Macatawa Bay, Frank placed 9th out of 46 
Laser Radial sailors at the Midwest Qualifier for the Cressy National High 
School Singlehanded Championship. The top three sailors at this event will 
now compete at the National Championship. 
 

For more info about high school sailing go to https://missa.hssailing.org 
 

CLICK THE LINK BELOW TO FOLLOW THE JUNIORS ON FACEBOOK!  
https://www.facebook.com/Muskegon-Junior-Sailing-Program-
134232283314396/ 

https://missa.hssailing.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Muskegon-Junior-Sailing-Program-134232283314396/
https://www.facebook.com/Muskegon-Junior-Sailing-Program-134232283314396/
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   Dock and Yard Committee Report: 
 
Billing for 2019 Slips will be going out this week on the monthly statements.  
Payment in full is due by December 1, 2018.  Slips not paid for by that date will 
be assigned to another member at the Slip Assignment meeting on Saturday, 
December 8, 2018. 
 
Reminder - If you rented a slip for the 2018 season AFTER the December 2017 
Slip Assignment Meeting, your slip assignment was temporary for one year.  If 
you want to slip at MYC in the 2019 season, you MUST be placed on the slip 
waiting list by paying the $50 non-refundable fee, and attend the Slip 
Assignment meeting on Saturday, December 8th in person or by proxy.  The list 
has already been started, so don't wait. 
 
If you elect not to get on the slip waiting list, your choices for a slip in 2019 will 
be limited to whatever slips are left after the Slip Assignment Meeting, if any. 
 
Please refer to the Red Book, pages 58-60 for more information. 
 

 
 

 
 

Join us for the big game 
on the big screens & surround sound! 

10/20/18     Time TBA 
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Dockhand Ian Robinson 
 

 
 

One of our top dockhands (along with Lawson Sowa) this past summer is Ian 

Robinson.  Ian is 17 years old and is a senior at North Muskegon. This is Ian’s 

second summer at MYC and he has been saving his hard-earned money for 

college. Ian says he wants to attend Muskegon Community College for a 

couple of years then transfer to a school out in Montana. At North Muskegon, 

High Ian is on the swim team and competes in the 50 & 100 freestyle events. 

His favorite subjects in school are Art, Geography & Science.  His favorite part 

of the all the different jobs he does at MYC is getting to interact with the all 

the members. Also, he says the food benefits we have (especially the cookies) 

are excellent!  Recently, Ian was the “hero of the day” when his quick actions 

and thinking prevented an unattended transient boat in our docks from 

sinking.  Thank You, Ian! For all your hard work this past summer. 
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   News from the General Manager: 
 

And just like that it is October, in what seemed to be in a blink of an eye.  I 
don’t know about you, but I am not ready for the sun to go away.  I am not 
ready for the boats to come out of the water, or for the leaves to fall.  
However, with the changing of the seasons, comes new and exciting things to 
do at the MYC.   
 

Events for October include our Annual Meeting & Elections on 10/19 at 7:30 
pm, Volunteer Work Day (“haul out”) on 10/20, Michigan vs Michigan State 
Football game on 10/20, New Clubhouse Hours on 10/23, Life Member 
Luncheon on 10/25, Halloween Party on 10/27 and a couple private events!  
Its going to be a great month.   
 

Pre-plan for November – WMIYC Swap Meet, Annual Soup Cook Off, Wine 
Dinners Debut & Annual Awards Banquet. 
 

MYC Winter Hours will begin the week of 10/23/18 and are as follows:  Please 
note the new hours for the clubhouse, keeping in mind the house rule – if 5 or 
more are at the bar at closing, we will stay open for an additional 1 hour.   
 

MONDAY CLOSED CLOSED 

TUESDAY CLOSED CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 4 PM – 10 PM 4 PM – 9 PM 

THURSDAY 4 PM – 10 PM 4 PM – 9 PM 

FRIDAY 12 PM – 11 PM 12 PM – 9 PM 

SATURDAY 12 PM – 11 PM 12 PM – 9 PM 

SUNDAY 1 PM – 9 PM 1 PM – 8 PM 

 

Thank you to the entire MYC staff for a job well done at last weekend’s 
wedding and reception hosted at MYC.  I am extremely proud of each of you 
for going above and beyond to make their day special.  Way to go Team MYC.   
 

The apparel case in the Spinnaker Room will soon be stocked with fall/winter 
gear!  Perfect gifts for the holiday season that is soon approaching.  Ask the 
bartender on duty for assistance! 
 

Like always, please let me know if you have any questions, comments, or 
concerns!  Thank you,     
Kim Nguyen 
231-755-1414 x1 
kim@muskegonyachtclub.org 
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Meet Noah Jacobs 
Lifeguard & Homecoming King 

 
Many of you that use the pool at MYC 

probably recognize and know Noah 

Jacobs. Noah is 17 years old and a 

senior this year at Muskegon Catholic 

Central. Noah has been a lifeguard at 

MYC the past two summers. He swims 

short sprints on the MCC swim team 

and maybe will play on the golf team 

next spring as well. Additionally, Noah 

is on the student council and was 

recently named Homecoming King at  

MCC. His favorite subject in school is literature and he wants to study finance 

at a college out east next year. Noah is a big reader and his favorite hobby is 

trading stocks. Noah also likes to travel and went to Spain for 10 days earlier 

this summer to visit a former exchange student that lived with him and his 

family. Besides lifeguarding at 

MYC, he also had a landscaping 

job.  His favorite part of 

lifeguarding at MYC is meeting 

and getting to know the 

members in addition to 

working outside in the great 

weather we've had. Thank you, 

Noah, for all your hard work 

this past summer and looking 

over our membership and 

making sure all the kids and 

adults were safe in the pool.   

 
 

 
 

     Noah Jacobs and Danica Rutz 
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Winter hours start the week of 

10/23/18 
 

                                         Clubhouse                                    Kitchen 

 
 
 
 
 

MONDAY CLOSED CLOSED 

TUESDAY CLOSED CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY 4 – 10 PM 4 – 9 PM 

THURSDAY 4 – 10 PM 4 – 9 PM 

FRIDAY 12 – 11 PM 12 – 9 PM 

SATURDAY 12 – 11 PM 12 – 9 PM 

SUNDAY 1 – 9 PM 1 – 8 PM 
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FOR SALE 
 

      

Canoe:  17’ Mirro Aluminum Company, Manitowoc, Wisconsin 
(Company no longer in business) 

4-Person 150 lbs or 600 lbs 
Ser # 187-211-8662200254    Ref 55488724461A7WTJZ 

2 Paddles 

$475 Cash 
 

Dinghy:  Rinny Barnett Boat Company, Grenhake, Wisconsin 
(Company no longer in business) 

3-Person  Capacity 531 lbs   Model BRBD 
2 hp motor capacity (no motor available) 

2 Oars 

$350 Cash 
 

Contact Bill Fisher  Cell Phone:  616-826-3607 
Leave message with name & phone number 

 
Both are in good shape. 

MYC decal included 

  
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Advertise with Us! 
Get noticed!  Promote your business in the Portwatch. 

Business Card Size Ads only $15/month.  Half Page Ad only $30/month 
 
 

MYC PORTWATCH WOULD LIKE TO THANK OUR ADVERTISERS 
FOR THEIR SUPPORT! 
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 ~ MYC October 2018 ~  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

1 2 
 
 
Euchre 
Night 7pm 

3 
 
 
 
Race Night 

4 5    
 

 

6 

   
 

7 
Fishing 
Derby 9-12 
 
Jam 
Session 
3pm 

8 
  
 
 

9 
 
 
 
Euchre 
Night 7pm 
 

10 
 
 
Wednesday 
Fall 
Challenge  
Race 

11 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 
 
 

14     
 

15 

 

 
 
 

16 

 
 
 
Euchre 
Night 7pm 
 

17  
 
 

 
 
 

18        
 
 
 
 

19   
 
Annual 
Meeting 
7:30 pm 
 

20  
Volunteer 
Day – 9AM 
   
MSU vs UM 

 

21 
 
   
Jam 
Session 
3pm 

22 
 

23   
 
 
 
 

24        
 

 
 
Euchre 
Night 7pm 
 

25 
 
 
 

26 
 
 

27     
 
Halloween 
Party  

 

28 
  
 

29 
 
 

30 
 
 
 
 

31 
 
 
Euchre 
Night 7pm 
 
 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

If you have events or meetings you’d like added to the Portwatch                              

or website calendars, please contact Sue Peters  sue@muskegonyachtclub.org 

mailto:sue@muskegonyachtclub.org

